CONSERVATION AND INLAND WETLANDS COMMISSION

TOWN OF DEEP RIVER, CONNECTICUT

Town Hall 174 Main Street Deep River, Connecticut 06417

A *regular meeting* of the *Deep River Conservation and Inland Wetlands Commission* held on Thursday, July 14, 2016 at the Deep River Town Hall was called to order at 7:40 p.m. by Chairman Miezejeski. Members present: John Dube, Alan Miezejeski, and Alternate/WEO Mark Reyher. Absent: George Atwood, Susan Board, Ron Larsen, Carol Libby, Tanner Steeves and Alternate Michael Tomlinson. Also present: Nancy Howard, Ryan Malcarne, and Tammy Malcarne.

Chairman Miezejeski noted that there was no quorum of members present.

A brief discussion was held with Tammy Malcarne and Ryan Malcarne regarding their application submitted for the purpose of a 24 foot above ground swimming pool at 81 West Elm Street. The proposed pool would be 36 feet from Rogers Pond and 30 feet from the house. There is a gradual grade to the pond. Minimal excavation will be necessary to level the area. A 27 foot area of grass will be excavated for the placement of clay under the pool. Members present agreed that an administrative permit issued by the WEO would be sufficient for the activity as proposed.

The meeting was closed at 7:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted Nancy Howard Recording Secretary